Continuation of Planning Board Public Meeting – 5/24/21

Meeting was called to order at 7:08 pm

Attendees: <u>Planning Board</u> – Peter Charow, Bill Gran, Doug Mason, Jo Travis, Bob Viarengo

<u>Guests:</u> Deborah Knott, Amy Kane, Kevin Maloney, Tara Maxon, Jane McHale, Kate Peppard, Ed Perry, Tara Mason, Hilma Sumner, Weigand, Michael Dolan, David Maxson, Simon Brighenti

- 1. The applicant requested a continuance of the Public Meeting. The Chair responded that the PB agrees IF the applicant agrees in writing to an extension of the "shot clock" by the number of elapsed days between today and the next meeting. [For clarification, the "shot clock" is a federal regulation that requires the PB to issue a decision 150 days from the time that the application is filed.
- 2. David Maxson, our technical consultant, presented an independent review of coverage maps at different heights that barely differed from those presented by applicant.
- 3. The meeting was opened to Heath citizens for comment. Bill Knott discussed both environmental and visual issues. Kevin Maloney asked that he be supplied with questions that the Board raised with the applicant. General conversation followed.
- 4. The Chair reminded the group that health and Town financial issues cannot be considered by the PB. He noted that all comment letters will be posted on the Town website.
- 5. The Public Meeting will be continued on June 28 at 7 pm.
- 6. Bob made a motion that the meeting be closed at 8:21. Bill seconded. Passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
Bob viarengo, Secretary Pro Tem